At a Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held 

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 15th day of May, 2006

Roll Call:           Derek N. Benedict, Deputy Supervisor
                           George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                           Elizabeth. J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh
                          James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                          Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                          Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:             Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Ann Fisher, Balmville.
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      None

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Asked if the Gomez Mill House was in the Town of Newburgh?  Andrew Zarutskie, 

      Town Clerk, said that yes it is.
5.    Public Hearing (7:00 P.M.):  Handicapped Parking Enforcement on Maggie 

      Road
      Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal 

      advertising and posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this 

      Public Hearing was posted in Town Hall on May 5, 2006, legal notice was advertised 

      in the Sentinel on May 5, 2006 and advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on May 10, 

      2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing at 7:10 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  In New York 

      State the law allows municipalities to enact certain vehicle and traffic regulations on 
      certain types of private property, which include shopping centers, hospitals and 
      condominiums.  Prior to considering enacting such regulations, there must be a 
      request from certain persons who are listed in state law, such as the Chief of Police, 
      Fire Chief or the person who is in charge of the management of the condominiums.  
      The Town received this request from the Management Company in the Highland 
      Village Condominium for the enactment of a Vehicle & Traffic regulation for the 
      enforcement of handicap Parking on Maggie Road.  If this Local Law is enacted then 
      it would be enforced by the Town of Newburgh Police Department.   
      Councilman Woolsey asked if the signs are taken care of by the Condominium 

      Association.  Mr. Taylor said it was his understanding that the signs were installed as 
      part of the approved site plan.  Councilman Woolsey asked if they will be replaced by 
      the Condominium Association if they are knocked down.  Mr. Taylor said regulations 
      don’t translate to an obligation to install signage.  
      Councilwoman Greene asked if money from any summons that are issued by the 
      Police Department would belong to the Town of  Newburgh.  Mr. Taylor said they 
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      would.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing at 7:14 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
6.    Enactment of Local Law Number 4 of 2006:  Handicapped Parking 
      Enforcement on Maggie Road

      Councilman Woolsey asked if before we adopt this Local Law, if we can insert in the 

      Local Law a clause that signs will not be replaced by the Town of Newburgh, and 
      that the Condominium Association would be responsible.  Mr. Taylor said if you 
      make that   change there would have to be another Public Hearing because it would 
      change the way this Local Law is written.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained 
      that the signs could be enforced by Code Compliance because they are part of the site 
      plan.  Everything is spelled out and they must be in compliance at all times.  In his 
      opinion, Code Compliance could require the Condominium Association to re-erect 
      the sign(s).  Councilman Woolsey asked how can this be done say five years from 
      now.  Mr. Taylor said the mechanism is in place, there is nothing else that needs to be 
      done.   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of Adoption 

      of Local Law #4 of 2006 Amending Section 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of 

      the Code of the Town of Newburgh:  Maggie Road in Highland Village, seconded by 

      Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

7.    Chadwick Lake Reservoir:  Proposed Property Acquisition

      a. Resolution Authorizing Supervisor to Execute EPF Grant Application

      This is a resolution authorizing the submission of a grant to the New York State 
      Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation in connection with the contract 

      to purchase the property at 617 Route 32 Wallkill, Town of Newburgh in the amount 

      not to exceed $350,000.00.  We have already applied for a grant to the Orange 

      County Open Space in the amount of $350,000.00.  The submission of this grant is 

      Friday, May 19, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Adoption of the 

      Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Submission of Grant Application For 

      Financial Assistance from the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and 

      Historic Preservation for Purchase of Property Located at 617 Route 32 Wallkill, 

      Town Of Newburgh, New York 12589, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Authorization of Appraisal of Property

      This is a proposal from Valuation Consultants Inc. to complete a limited summary 

      appraisal to estimate the market value of the property located at 617 Rt. 32 in the 

      Town of Newburgh.  The report will include property identification, assessment, 

      taxes, property description, highest and best use conclusion, a sales Comparison 

      Approach and a reconciliation of value.  This is part of the EPF Grant application. 

      The cost for this will be $1,200.00 and the assignment will be complete on or before 
      May 19, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the appraisal of 617 Route 

      32, from Valuation Consultants in the amount of $1,200.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
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      c, Proposal for Additional Engineering Services:  Collection and Analysis of Soil 

       & Water Samples

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the Town Board authorized 
      Clough Harbour & Associates to perform a Phase I Environmental Analysis of the 
      617 Route 32 property.  As the Board is aware, a portion of the property has been 

      utilized in connection with a home heating distribution business.  One of the purposes 

      of this acquisition is to put the property to other uses and to get this business out of 

      the vicinity of the reservoir.  As part of the Phase I study, there were certain surface 

      indications that potentially there was a spillage of  oil on the property.  Accordingly 

      the Clough Harbour has recommended that the Town perform subsurface 

      investigations.  This is a request to approve a professional environmental service from 
      Clough Harbour & Associates LLP in the amount of $19,000.00.  They need to test 
      for any contamination that might have occurred due to the storage of oil drums, 

      underground fuel oil tanks, etc.  We are going to defer this until the next Work 

      Session because we do not know where the funds will be coming from of since it is 
      for the water district. 
8.    Gomez Mill House:  Resolution of Municipal Endorsement

      This is a request from the Gomez Mill House for support from the Town Board again 

      this year.  Due to the delay in awarding the 2005 New York State grants, it was 

      suggested to the Gomez Foundation to resubmit their 2005 grant for the 2006 round.  

      This request is the same as last year.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Municipal 

      Endorsement, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
9.    Resolution:  Authorizing Letter to Planning Board RE: Marketplace SEQR 

      Public Hearing

      Deputy Supervisor Benedict explained this item.  This is a request from the Town 
      Board, as an involved agency, directing the Deputy Supervisor, to write a letter to the 

      Planning Board asking them to keep the June 1, 2006 Public Hearing on the    
      Marketplace open and to have a second session on June 29, 2006.  Mark Taylor, 
      Attorney for the Town, explained that since the last meeting, when the Town Board 
      discussed asking the Planning Board for an extension or postponement, there has 
      been a new development.  We are going to ask the Planning Board to go ahead with 
      its June 1, 2006 Public Hearing, and to maintain the hearing open and have a second 
      session on June 29, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board as an Involved Agency Authorizing and Directing Letter to be Forwarded to 

      the Town of Newburgh Planning Board; Re: Postponement or Extension of Public 

      Hearing on Marketplace Environmental Impact Statement, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
10.   Highway Department:

      a. Award of Summer Materials

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the 
      Summer Material Bids to the following:
       Item 1 – Cold Patch            Bruce Donohue Trucking            $51.80 ton delivered

      Item 2 – Traffic Center        Safety Marking, Inc                     $324.00 Center per mile

                     & Edge Line                                                              $196.00 Edge per mile

      Item 3A – ¼ “NYS #1A      Bruce Donohue Trucking             $16.25 ton delivered

              3B – 3/8” NYS #1st     Bruce Donohue Trucking             $16.25 ton delivered

              3C – Screenings          Grosso Materials, Inc                    $16.75 ton delivered

      Item 4 – Item 4                    Bruce Donohue Trucking             $12.75 ton delivered
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      Item 5 – Guide Rail &         Chemung Supply                          per attached sheets

                          Post
      Item 6 – Chip Spreader        Peckham Materials                      $180.00 per hr
                       w/operator                                                               Mobilization $335.00                 

                                                                                                           per move

      Item 7 – Rubber Tire           Peckham Materials                       $70.00 per hour
                          Roller                                                                      Mobilization $335.00 

                                                                                                             per move
      Item 8 – Aluminum              Chemung Supply                          per attached sheets

               Structural Plate Box Culvert     

       MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the bids to the above 

      mentioned firms, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      b. Award of Cold Milling 

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the Cold  

      Milling Machine bid to Costello Industries for the following:  $4.300.00 per 8 hour 

      day, $2,150.00 mobilization fee and $1,110.00 per move.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town 
      Clerk, asked if this is the same firm we had a problem with in the past.  Darrell 

      Benedict, Highway Superintendent, said yes it is.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the 

      Town of Newburgh, did not want to speak publicly on this issue.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session at 7:48 

      P.M. to discuss this issue, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to end Executive Session at 8:02 P.M., 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the Cold Milling to Costello 

      Industries as described above, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      c. Award of Tree Removal Contracts

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the Tree 

      Cutting Contract to Rockland Tree Expert Co., Inc. for the following:

                 Option A: $1,500.00 per 8 hour day

                 Option B: $2,400.00 per 8 hour day

                 Option C: $2,300.00 per 8 hour day

                 Option D: $3,200.00 per 8 hour day

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the Tree Cutting Contract to 

      Rockland Tree Expert Co., Inc. for the above mentioned award amounts, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
11.   Recreation Department:  Award of Fireworks Bid

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, explained that on Friday, May 12, 2006, we had a bid 

      opening for the 2006 Fireworks Display.  We received three bids:  Legion Fireworks, 

      Wappingers Falls, NY with a bid of $7,925.00, Pyro Engineering, Inc. (DBA Bay 

      Fireworks), Huntington Station, NY with a bid of $9,000.00 and an option of 

      $11,000.00 was included, and July 4 Ever Co., Walden, NY with a bid of $6,000.00.

      It is recommended to ward the contract to July 4 Ever from Walden, NY in the 
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      amount of $6,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the 2006 Fireworks Display 
      to July 4 Ever Co. from Walden, NY in the amount of $6,000.00, seconded by 
      Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
12.   Announcements and Other Presentations

      Councilwoman Greene announced that on Sunday, May 21, 2006 Cronomer Valley 
      Fire Department will be having their pancake breakfast.

      Councilman Piaquadio announced that the American Legion will be holding their 

      ham dinner on Saturday, May 20, 2006 from 4:30 P.M. until 7:00 P.M.
      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that Orange County will be holding 

      another hazardous waste collection on June 10, 2006 at the Port Jervis Fire Training 

      Center, Hamilton Street.  Pre-registration forms are available in the Town Clerk’s 

      office.  This is a free service for Orange County residents.
      Mr. Zarutskie also announced that he received a letter from the Orange County Board 

      of Elections today notifying the Town that the poll workers will be paid $175.00 and 

      he chairperson $200.00.  The poll workers will be required to go to class every year 

      and will be paid $25.00 per class.  All poll workers will from now on be paid by the 
      County.
      Councilman Piaquadio also announced that the Town Clerk’s homepage has been 

      expanded.
13.   Public Comments

      Frank Ferguson / Midway Drive
      Asked the Town Board for help with a neighbor who has been cited for septic system 

      flows onto Mr. Ferguson’s property.  This was given by Charles Piper, Code 

      Compliance, back in 2004.  Now the septic flows are being piped into the street and 
      they have children playing in the area, children getting off the buses, etc.  Mr. 
      Ferguson said he has talked to everyone in the Town and gets no response.  
      Councilman Piaquadio said he is the liaison for Code Compliance and he will 
      personally go to Code Compliance to speak with them about this problem.  

      Robert Albert / Lakeside Road and Don Rudy / Lakeside Road

      Presented letter of appeal. (See attached.)  The Town Board was polled and they stand 
      by their original decision of waiving the penalty and to let them have until October to 

      pay.

      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Asked the Town Board and Mr. Taylor how much longer does she have to wait for a 

      decision to be made with the situation next to her home.  She still collects her daily 
      evidence on the illegal tree removal business.  Mr. Taylor said that the evidence being 

      collected is not at the request of the Town.  As far as how far the Town is in their 

      investigation and potential action against the property owner in question, there are 

      some other witnesses that have come forward and Mr. Scully is in the process of 

      contacting them, interviewing them and preparing affidavits.  Mrs. Fisher asked if Mr. 

      Taylor could give her a time frame and he said no.  Councilman Piaquadio told Mrs. 

      Fisher she needs to let the legal system work.  Councilman Benedict said he will not 

      tell Mrs. Fisher what she should do or not do.  We have legal counsel that is sharing 

      new information.  Councilman Woolsey told Mrs. Fisher that the Town Board has 

      done what they could to keep the Town and her out of trouble.  Councilman Woolsey 
      told Mrs. Fisher to please be patient.  Councilwoman Greene said she understands 

      Mrs. Fisher frustration and she would be equally frustrated.  She explained to Mrs. 

      Fisher that she is a past court clerk and the legal system does move very slowly.
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      Frank Muthig / Middlehope
      He commented on how he went to a Marlboro Town Board Meeting and that is what 

      prompted him to come here tonight.  This comment is about the Gomez Mill House.

      There are people who live in Marlboro that fee that Mill House Road’s general 

      condition should be maintained by Marlboro.  Old Post Road’s bridge is washed out 
      and the Marlboro residents can’t use that road and at the Marlboro meeting it was said 

      hat it will be another three years before it will be repaired because they are waiting 

      for a grant.  The point is everyone is using Mill House Road.  The general condition 

      of the road is so bad.  Is there any way to do a traffic study to see how many people 

      actually use that road?  The culverts are just about gone, the road is narrow and it 

      definitely needs to be redone.  The grant that the Gomez Mill Foundation is asking 

      for, is there any money earmarked for the repair of the road.  Councilman Woolsey 

      said if he had his way the bridge would be closed.  Mr. Muthig asked if the Town of 
      Newburgh could communicate with the Town of Marlboro about this situation. 
      Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, said he has tried to talk to the Marlboro 

      Highway Superintendent, but the Highway Department has overhauled some of the 

      road and because it is a historic site they are limited to what they can do.  Mr. Muthig 

      said there seems to be more Marlboro traffic on the road than Town of Newburgh.  
      Councilman Woolsey hopes that the newspaper jumps on this because the fire trucks 
      shouldn’t be going over the bridge and heavy equipment or trucks shouldn’t be going 
      over it either.  Councilman Piaquadio said we should get the bridge inspected.         
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Jim Osborne, Town 

      Engineer, to solicit proposals for the inspection of the bridge on Mill House Road,     
      to be presented at the May 31, 2006 meeting, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 

      of May 15, 2006 at 8:50 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – absent.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
